



Physical Security Interoperability Alliance

**PLAI Working Group
Meeting Minutes
January 18, 2016**

Conference Call Details		(605) 475-4120	Access Code : 9173975
Australia	(08) 9520 3110	Netherlands	084 001 0003
Austria	0820 987601	South Korea	0160 -0-1073
Austria	0820 444599	United Kingdom	0844 410 0400 - 5p/min
Belgium	070 27 00 01	United Kingdom	8545508 - 15p/min
Germany	01805 016070 - 0.15€/min	United States	(605) 475-4120

Reminder of PSIA Operating Policy

Antitrust

The discussion should not address market allocation, pricing, or similar anticompetitive matters.

Intellectual Property

If a participant knows his or her company has patent claims that cover a portion of the spec or standard under discussion, he or she is obligated to disclose those claims, and the company must either agree to negotiate RAND (Reasonable and Non-Discriminatory) license terms or the WG will have to try to work around the claims (and the company may be asked not to participate further if this happens repeatedly).



Meeting Start: 4:08pm CST

Attendance:

- Darren Bain, RightCrowd
- Dave Bunzel, PSIA
- Laura Kevitt, Tridium
- Mohammad Soleimani, Kastle Systems
- Blaine Frederick, Eyelock
- John Santini – Princeton Identity

Discussion Item	Notes	Action Required	Responsible	Due Date
Marketing	The concepts of video (cartoon or screen with voice over approaches was discussed) to ensure the PLAI concept is evangelized and reinforced	Dave has been in contact with a couple of different people and has progressed discussions with a resource in Indianapolis. Based around a PPTX he is developing for a conference in San Diego he is building a story board for the videos (whiteboard scribbling approach). The PPTX is being reviewed.	Dave B	1/31/2017
	Whitepapers that have been developed need to be marketed	The whitepapers have now been distributed with newsletters and the question was asked as to what we send out with a newsletter after the next one (where we have issued all current whitepapers). Mohammad indicated he may	PLAI WG	Ongoing



Discussion Item	Notes	Action Required	Responsible	Due Date
		<p>have one to two more that he can produce.</p> <p>Dave suggested that he would like to see actual use cases that happen in the near future being written about (this may need to be about projects that are heading into fruition given time lines).</p> <p>Darren suggested that we might want to look at developing a whitepaper around biometrics as a follow up to the demonstration content at ISC West</p>		
IAC Council	Next IAC meeting	Dave advised that a January meeting has not been forthcoming but he is looking to follow this up with the members and get something on the calendar.	Dave B	2/1/2017
Roadmap	Dave suggested publishing a past and future roadmap – will draw up a draft	<p>Dave to establish a draft of this</p> <p>Looking to put a diagram together (sketch) – will send out for comment</p>	Dave B	2/1/2017
Lenel PLAI Adapter	Dave advised that Yuri indicated they will have something for ISC West but did not want to publicize it yet.	Ongoing follow up	Dave B	Ongoing
ISC West demonstration	The biometrics approach was agreed on as	Technical meeting and schedule	PLAI WG	Ongoing



Discussion Item	Notes	Action Required	Responsible	Due Date
	<p>the main focus for the PLAI demonstration at ISC West. Both Eyelock and Princeton Identity agreed that they would want to be involved in the demonstration.</p> <p>All members agreed (yes even those of you on mute) that it would be a compelling story for the specification/standard to have two vendors involved. Lenel and Kastle (with built in PLAI adapters would also show the disparate PACS element of PLAI.</p> <p>Blaine indicated that the greatest value that could be shown was to illustrate how PLAI provides a standard approach for biometric companies to interact with identities across multiple PACS without needing to write new adapters for each. Mohammad drew the group's attention to the technical document he had provided around this topic and it was agreed to set up a technical session on 1/23/2017 to go over this.</p> <p>It was also agreed that the demonstration would largely be pre-staged to ensure technical issues are not an impediment to delivering the PLAI / PSIA messages and driving further uptake. After the technical session next week planning needs to take</p>	development		



Discussion Item	Notes	Action Required	Responsible	Due Date
	place to ensure all of the necessary pieces are in place to have prepared the demonstration ahead of the ISC West demonstration. A schedule will be developed for this.			

Meeting closed – 4:52pm CST.